Troop Committee Meeting Minutes

Boy Scout Troop 312

October 7, 2013
Members in attendance: Mr. Clamp, Troop Committee Chair and Chaplain; G. Lee, Scoutmaster; Mr. Law, Advancements; Mr. Cannon, Treasurer; Ms. McGregor, Secretary; Mr. McGregor, Webmaster; Mr. Ranta, Fundraising; Mr. Kuenzli; Mr. Barnes, OA and Eagle Coordinator; Mr. Fletcher, Mr. Dooley, District Liaison; Mr. Cathcart; Mr. Heron, New Scout Coordinator; Mr. Croom, Mr. Jordan; E. Izett, SPL
Please see the troop website—“Documents and Stuff” for Troop Committee Minutes. September minutes were approved.
E. Izett, Eagle Project Proposal
· Edward proposed a project that would benefit Saluda Shoals Park and its visitors. He plans to install 16 open/closed signs at trailheads throughout the park.

· If approved, the project would take two days: October 19 for construction (at SSSJ) and November 17 for installation in the park.

· Signs are aluminum and vinyl with locks on the top and bottom. 

· Edward estimates that the project would require approximately 15 people. The program provides men with a place to stay, helps them save money, and works with them on interviewing skills.

· Edward will add man-hour information to his Eagle Binder.
· Mr. Kuenzli moved and Mr. McGregor seconded a motion to approve the project. The motion passed. Project is approved by the committee.
Mr. Croom, (Webelos Woods)
· Webelos Woods went well, but the troop had to go to “Plan C” for dinner on Saturday. Things worked out, however.
· While most feedback was good, Mr. Croom received an observation that the troop was over the top on advertising: “We do things differently and better” offended some people. The younger scouts need some seasoning.

· Mr. Clamp stated that he was impressed by the adults who attended, and offered his gratitude.

Mr. Cannon, Treasurer
· The troop remains in good financial shape.

· Several scouts are behind on dues.

· Mr. Cannon cannot get access to or information about an investment account. Mr. Clamp will assist.

· Mr. Croom noted that an individual wanted to make a donation in honor of Mr. Wise, and that he wanted the money to go into the troop’s “scholarship account”. Mr. Cannon responded that there is no separate account for scholarships.

Edward Izett, SPL
· Edward was not at Webelos Woods, but felt that it needed to be better planned.
· October is hunting/trapping month.
· A. Cathcart will teach light backpacking.
· The speaker Mr. Kuenzli provided was good and well received.
Mr. Clamp, Chair 
· The next campout is at Pisgah on October 25 – 27. Mr. S. Lee will have Campmeister duty.
· Appalachian Trail campout is November 15 – 17. Mr. Bebber is Campmeister.

· The National Battlefield campout needs a Campmeister.
Mr. Barnes, Eagle/OA Advisor
· Three Eagle projects are currently underway (J. Cathcart, R. Short and L. Shelton)
· Two others have been approved by the troop, but scouts are encountering some issues.

· C. Edenfield’s project will likely be completed in mid to late December.

· Josh Ranta’s Eagle board of review is scheduled for next week. (He has since advanced to the rank of Eagle.)

Mr. McGregor, Webmaster (and Discount Travel Agent)
· There seemed to be a lot of interest among scouts/parents in the Yellowstone trip. We will have a better idea in January, when the first payment is due. Campsites have been reserved in anticipation.
Mr. Clamp, Chair and Popcorn
· We were not in time for “show and sell”, but are hoping that the younger scouts keep the tradition of selling to raise money for their accounts.
Mr. G. Lee, Scoutmaster
· Our troop is growing, and outgrowing the facility.
· E. Izett, SPL, is doing a good job, and the boy leadership is showing more maturity.

Roundtable
Mr. Clamp

· Mr. Clamp’s goal is to keep the troop committee meetings to about an hour.
Mr. Ranta
· The next Fatz Café breakfast will be January 11, 2014. It is primarily to raise money for Philmont, but all scouts are invited to participate.
Mr. Croom
· We will sell camp cards in the spring.
· Luke Rennebaum is in Afghanistan.

Mr. Barnes (Order of the Arrow)
·  Fall Fellowship is this weekend. The winter banquet will be in January, and the Ordeal will be in March. OA may move to two ordeals per year.
Mr. Clamp

· Mr. Clamp distributed a survey to members about troop committee meetings. He asked that they either be completed now or turned in at tomorrow’s scout meeting.
Mr. G. Lee moves and Mr. Cannon seconds a motion to adjourn. Motion passes. Meeting adjourned at 8:15.
